Editors Note

In the next issue of the Gargoyle we will introduce you to the new dean of the Law School. You may already know his name, but the Gargoyle will give him a chance to get acquainted with you and to talk about the future of our Law School.

In a closely related story, the next issue will also highlight the on-going Capital Campaign. For the first time in its 115 year history the Law School is seeking to raise a sizable endowment, budgeting only the income from those funds. To give you an idea of our goal, if we are successful, and with a projected 8% return, we will have about twice as much alumni money to budget as we currently raise through our Annual Fund Drive. Such an increase is obviously very important to our future, and important to the new dean.

Speaking of fund raising, on my

desk today is the plaque that will be mounted on the door to the George H. Young Conference Room. That room has been redecorated in George's memory through the contributions of his friends and colleagues. The room would be appropriate in a successful law firm and gives us a comfortable place to hold some of the many meetings which occur here each week. Many thanks to George's friends for their efforts.

Although this is the Winter issue, summer is upon us. The Law School does not close for the summer. There are seven different summer school sessions with about twenty-five courses and over 400 students. In addition we are hosting a pre-law school program for minority students at this and other law schools, the Wisconsin bar exam will be given here in July, a group of students is taking the bar review course for the New York bar exam, the Legal History

program hosts twelve scholars, the Bankers Association will use our facilities again, a one week Reflexive Law Conference will be offered, and lawyers from around the world will meet here for five weeks to learn about American Law and Legal Institutions.

Most of the persons in the last mystery picture have been identified. From left to right they are: Eugene Lippert ('60), Al Murphy ('61), unknown individual, and Steve Randall ('61). It must have been taken in 1958-59 or 1959-60. Once again several readers were positive that these were other people, but could not have been correct because of the time period involved.

On the back cover of this issue you will find a picture of a Homecoming party. Since the hat bands read "Class of 1975", it is safe to assume that this event took place in the fall of 1974. Anyone care to identify the celebrants?

THE GARGOYLE

Bulletin of the University of Wisconsin Law School, published quarterly.

Vol. 14 No. 2 Winter 1982-83

Edward J. Reisner, editor

Publication office, Law School, University of Wisconsin, Madison, Wis. Second class postage paid at Madison, Wis. and Waterloo, Wis.

Postmaster's Note: Please send form 3579 to "Gargoyle", University of Wisconsin Law School, Madison, Wisconsin

Subscription Price: 50¢ per year for members. \$1.00 per year for non-members.

ISSN 0148-9623

USPS 768-300

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Bequest Funds Professorship	3
Placement Report — 1982	4
Can We Afford Liberty?	7
Faculty/Alumni Notes	10
Lighter Side	11

ON THE COVER: One of the most recognizable buildings on campus, the Red Gym or Armory, sits just across Langdon Street from the Library fountain.